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Since  the  early  1970s,  advocates  of  rights  for  lesbian,  gay,  bisexual  and 
transgender  (LGBT)  people  in  the  United  States  have  been  using  litigation  as  a 
central  part  of  the  attempt  to  obtain  legal  recognition  for  relationships  between 
couples consisting of two people of the same sex. One of the primary arguments that 
states  have  made  in  defense  of  withholding  legal  recognition  from  relationships 
between  same‐sex  couples  involves  procreation.  Arguments  involving  procreation 
have been accepted by courts that have upheld the legality and constitutionality of 
prohibiting marriage between people of  the same sex. According  to what I call  the 
standard argument from procreation,  the  institution  of marriage  crucially  involves 
procreation;  therefore,  because  couples  consisting  of  two  people  of  the  same  sex 
simply cannot procreate, same‐sex couples should not be able to marry. While this 
argument is still embraced in some contexts, this argument from procreation to the 
non‐recognition  of  relationships  between  people  of  the  same  sex  is  now  widely 
acknowledged  to be weak, even by some opponents of  legal  recognition  for same‐
sex relationships. 

In place of the standard argument from procreation, a new argument against such 
legal recognition has emerged that also involves procreation. I call this new argument the 
accidental procreation argument. This argument focuses on a specific difference between 
couples consisting of people of the same sex and those consisting of people of different 
sexes: namely, that the latter—but not the former—can accidentally procreate. Because 
of this risk of accidental procreation, proponents of this argument conclude that it is 
permissible for the state to provide different-sex couples with the opportunity to marry 
without providing the same opportunity to same-sex couples. The accidental procreation 
argument was first made in a dissenting opinion in 2003. It has since been embraced by 
majorities in two state supreme courts and one federal appellate court in the United States. 
In my talk, I will critically examine this newly-minted procreation-based argument for 
prohibiting legal recognition of same-sex relationships, arguing that it suffers from many 
of the same flaws as the standard argument from procreation. 
 


